
Dated on 15 May 2020  

 

After 15 May: Kyutech’s policy on classes and activities on/off campus 

 

 

The Government’s declaration of a state of emergency has been lifted on 5 May, but 

universities are required to take thorough preventive measures for bringing back to normal.  

In order to take social responsibility and avoid spread of the infection, Kyutech will take 

cautious response as follows from 15 May to 29 June (throughout the 1st quarter). Please 

be noted that the policy could be changed depending on the situation.  

 

Item From 15 May to 29 June 

Classes Provided only in remote class 

(No face-to-face class in lecture room) 

Entering campus (Students) Prohibited, but the students under following cases 

are allowed to enter 

1) The students who don’t have internet access 

other than the on-campus network to take remote 

classes  

2) The students who need to enter campus for 

activities related to job search 

3) The students who acquired the permission from 

Dean through their supervisor for research 

activities etc.  

4) The students with entry permission for borrowing 

books or for other procedures at the University 

Library 

*When students conduct research activities etc., 

they should be watched by faculty staff or other 

measures need to be taken to prevent accidents. 

*The students entering campus are required to 

check body temperature and to avoid airtightened 

room, crowdedness, and close contact. How to 

apply for the permission will be informed on each 

campus.  

*The residents of on-campus dormitory are allowed 

to enter  

Events and gatherings hosted by 

the University  

Requested to cancel or postpone in principle  



Item From 15 May to 29 June 

Extracurricular activities Cancelled 

Training camps, away 

games/matches (including on-

campus games/matches with 

invited opponents from outside 

the University), concerts, live 

shows, events  

Cancelled  

 

Choyo Sansou (off-campus 

training facility) 

Closed  

 

Application for the use of Kyutech 

facilities  

Suspended  

 

Events with unavoidable close 

contacts such as buffet-style party  

Requested to cancel or postpone in principle  

 

University library (Tobata and 

Iizuka)  

Opened only on weekdays, from 9:30 to 17:00 

-Seats and desks are not available  

-Visitor’s use is suspended  

-Reservation required to borrow books  

 

 

【Contact about this notice】 

General Affairs Division  

Telephone: 093-884-3003  

E-mail: sou-soumuka@jimu.kyutech.ac.jp  

 


